
 
 

 

 

 

The administration has lost the Common Council’s 
confidence in addressing the lead issue 

Statement by Alderman José Pérez  
January 30, 2018 

 

Mayor Tom Barrett and his administration can no longer be trusted to lead the investigation into 
the broken lead abatement programs within the Milwaukee Health Department. Unfortunately, 
we have a real problem and my district bears a huge burden because of poverty, density and the 
age of the housing stock. The administration has been asleep at the switch and we had every right 
to expect better for our children and their families. 

The recently-released initial report from the Health Department provided Monday evening only 
made clearer how detached and unaware the Mayor and his immediate circle were to the 
mismanagement of the department.  The Mayor, by his actions and inactions, has lost the moral 
authority to lead on this matter. The Council is done with offering deference to the Mayor. He 
has failed and we are going to fully engage and take responsibility where the administration has 
failed. 

All options – including fundamental restricting of the Milwaukee Health Department – were on 
the table as the Council moves forward. No structure, no process, and no person should consider 
themselves exempt from scrutiny in the case of a failure this fundamental.  The investigation is 
only beginning. 

 


